
Postal Employees 25 Year Club 
(A Council of the Terra Nova Chapter Heritage Club) 

 

 

Minutes of meeting held at Royal Canadian Legion, Blackmarsh Rd. on   

November 24
th

 2021. 

Eldred Holmes opened the meeting at 7:35pm. and thanked all those present 

for their attendance. The minutes of the previous meeting were adopted on a 

motion by El and seconded by Bob Thomson   

 

Those in attendance were: 

 

Bill Coultas          Tom McCarthy              Eric Penney          Ralph Wells               

El Holmes            Bas Meaney                   Dave Roche        

Bill Marshall        Wayne Murphy             Bob Thomson 

 

SICK REPORT: 

 
Len Carroll, and Eric Howlett. 

We send them our best wishes. 

 

BEREAVEMENT REPORT: 
 

Eileen O’Rielly, partner of Don Kieley. 

A moment of silence was held in her honor, and our sincere condolences go 

out to all those concerned. 
 

RETIREMENT: 

 
Caroline Kieley. 

We wish her health and happiness in her retirement years. 
 

TREASURER’S REPORT: 

 
El presented the treasurer’s report, which was adopted on a motion by El and 

seconded by Bas Meaney. 

 

 



NEW BUSINESS: 

 
There were no further nominations for the executive of the Terra Nova 

Chapter, so the incumbents were acclaimed to their positions for another two 

years.  El stated that the Club needs to fill the position of Vice President, 

whose responsibilities would include chairing meetings in the president’s 

absence. Election will take place at the next meeting, January 26,  2022 . 

 

He also stated that due to a lack of volunteers to run for executive positions,  

the Postal Employees 25 Year Club will be absorbed into the Terra Nova 

Chapter of the Heritage Club, as of January 1
st
, 2022.  

 

Please take note that any dues paid by cheque should be made payable 

to the Terra Nova Chapter, Heritage Club. 

 

Bas Meaney suggested that the remaining funds in our account should be 

used to help defray the cost of some of our local functions. Motion passed.  

 

Dave Roche stated that we should know by Friday when we will receive the 

shipment of calendars from Harvey’s.  We will be doing them at the Legion 

on Blackmarsh Road during the first two weeks of December.  Volunteers 

will be contacted directly with the time and date. 

 

El stated that volunteers for the Santa Letters have been contacted and letters 

will be sent out to them. He also stated that Canada Post will not be taking 

part in this year’s Santa Claus Parade and that childrens’ letters to Santa will 

be collected by the Fire Department. 

 

Note: If you plan to attend the Christmas Luncheon on December 9
th

, 

you must let us know prior to December 5
rd

. 

 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:00pm. on a  

motion by Eric Penney. 

 

Wayne Murphy, 

Secretary 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


